Hardin County Board of Education - Special Meeting

January 14, 2006 08:00AM

65 W. A. Jenkins Road

Elizabethtown, KY  42701

1. Call To Order  

Mr. Fowler called the meeting to order.

2. ORDER # 9466 - Election of Board Chairman  

Approval for Mr. Joe Fowler to serve as the Board Chairman for 2006 passed with a motion by Ms. Kay Sharon and a second by Jo Emary.

Mr. Joseph Fowler         Yes

Mr. Byron Nelson          Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

3. ORDER # 9467 - Election of Board Vice-Chairman  

Approval for Mr. Byron to serve at Vice-Chairman for 2006 passed with a motion by Ms. Kay Sharon and a second by Mr. Joseph Fowler.

Mr. Joseph Fowler         Yes

Mr. Byron Nelson          Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

4. ORDER # 9468 - Reaffirmation of Board Secretary and Board Treasurer for 2006  

Reaffirmed Superintendent Richard Hughes as the board secretary and Associate Superintendent for Support Services Bill Day as the board treasurer for 2006 passed with a motion by Mr. Joseph Fowler and a second by Scott Tubbs.

Mr. Joseph Fowler         Yes

Mr. Byron Nelson          Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

5. ORDER # 9469 - Setting of Regular Monthly Meetings for 2006  

Approval of all regular meetings to begin at 6:00 p.m. on the following dates for 2006 passed with a motion by Ms. Kay Sharon and a second by Mr. Byron Nelson.

January 19, 2006

February 16, 2006

March 23, 2006

April 20, 2006

May 18, 2006

June 22, 2006

July 20, 2006

August 17, 2006

September 21, 2006

October 19, 2006

November 16, 2006

December 21, 2006 

Mr. Joseph Fowler         Yes

Mr. Byron Nelson          Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

6. ORDER # 9470 - Reaffirmation of Chairman and Secretary/Treasurer of Finance Corporation for district  

Reaffirmed the Hardin County Schools Board Chairman Joe Fowler as the chairman and Superintendent Richard Hughes as the secretary/treasurer for the Hardin County School District Finance Corporation for 2006 passed with a motion by Mr. Byron Nelson and a second by Scott Tubbs.

Mr. Joseph Fowler         Yes

Mr. Byron Nelson          Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

7. ORDER # 9471 - Accept the Superintendent retirement and discuss the Superintendent Selection Process  

Accepting the retirement of Superintendent Richard Hughes effective June 30, 2006, passed with a motion by Mr. Byron Nelson and a second by Ms. Kay Sharon.

Mr. Joseph Fowler         Yes

Mr. Byron Nelson          Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

The board started discussion regarding the Superintendent Selection Process.  Below are requests that the board made during this working session.

A.  Diana Jacobi will advertise the position locally and in state on Tuesday, January 17, 2006.  The Board will later decide if it wants to advertise in states surrounding KY and/or across the nation.  In state includes advertising with KDE, KASS, KASA and KSBA.

B.  Diana Jacobi is to ask KSBA on January 17, 2006, to make a proposal for assisting in the Superintendent hiring process.

C.  Diana Jacobi is to get the Superintendent Screening Committee elections process started on January 17, 2006.

D.  At a working session during KSBA, the board will discuss criteria, salary and look at a pamphlet that Patrick Avery will have prepared a rough draft of (similar to the one that was used last time (2002).

E.  At working session during KSBA, the board will consider KSBA's proposal and decide to work with KSBA or independently.

8. Discussion regarding facility priorities  

The board had a lengthy discussion regarding facility priorities for the district. Below is a draft of priorities. 

A. The board is considering options that will enable them to close the CO Annex downtown. (approximately $2 million) The board will discuss this further during executive session on January 19, 2006.

B.  Building new elementary school on Ring Road property (approximately $14 million)

C.  Build new middle school in Radcliff area (approximately $18 million) 

D.  Renovate North Hardin High School (approximately $15 million)

E.  Renovate Radcliff Middle School and covert to an elementary school (approximately $7 million)

F.  Add a freshman wing to John Hardin High School (approximately $6 million)

The above amounts to approximately $60 million ($40 million would be available if the district becomes a growth district and $20 million that the board anticipates coming up with, perhaps through state or federal funding help, over the next couple of years.

The board requested that a decision paper be presented under new business at the January 19, 2006, regular board meeting to advertise for an architect to get all of the above projects going at once.  The board anticipates hiring an architect at the February regular meeting.

9. Discussion of an exception to policy 3.221 regarding classified employees bringing experience to our district   

Mr. Day explained that our current policy regarding classified employees does not allow them to bring any years of experience if they are hired in our district.  The certified policy does allow for years of experience to count toward salary.  In his quest to hire a new Director of Finance, Mr. Day has run into problems getting someone with experience because we do not pay for their experience.  He also requested giving an extra Rank for someone that is a CPA or a Certified School Finance Officer.  The board asked Mr. Day to prepare a decision paper to be presented under new business at the January 19, 2006.

10. Discussion regarding property by Lincoln Trail Elementary School  

Dr. Hughes explained that he received a phone call regarding a piece of property next to Lincoln Trail Elementary School.  The board explained that they would discuss this issue in executive session at the January 19, 2006, regular board meeting.

11. Discussion regarding contract between Hardin County Schools and Elizabethtown Independent Schools  

Dr. Hughes explained that his Superintendent Student Advisory Council (12 students, one from each grade level from each of our high schools) voted 6 in favor of grandfathering and 6 opposed.  If grandfathering were to happen 10 voted for current 9-11 grades to be grandfathered.  Two voted to grandfather students currently in grades K-11.

The board discussed the idea of grandfathering in grades 9-11 but did not feel they could make a final decision at this time.  The board hoped to make a decision regarding this before the February 16, 2006, regular board meeting.

12. ORDER # 9472- Adjournment  

Approval to adjourn the meeting passed with a motion by Mr. Byron Nelson and a second by Scott Tubbs.

Mr. Joseph Fowler         Yes

Mr. Byron Nelson          Yes

Mr. Scott Tubbs           Yes

Ms. Jo Emary              Yes

Ms. Kay Sharon            Yes

_____________________________________

Chairperson

_____________________________________

Superintendent

